
 

November 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents / Carers 
 
Dean Trust Wigan is part of a wider community and we must ensure that the school plays a positive part in the 
local area. This is particularly important as we have a public library is on site, a primary school that is connected 
to the school grounds and that a large amount of residential housing is in the surrounding area. 
 
In keeping with our three school rules be ready, be respectful, be safe; we are reminding our pupils who use 
bicycles, scooters or other modes of transport of the need for pupils to travel safely and respectfully to school. 
Please can you discuss this with your child if they use one of these modes of transport to school. We would 
ask that pupils dismount when they arrive on school grounds and wait until they are off school grounds before 
getting on their bike or scooter.  This includes the pathway alongside school and alongside Lamberhead Green 
Primary School. Pupils need to be conscious that other adults and young children use these access routes and 
there have been reports from concerned residents of pupils riding on public pathways.  
 
I would ask that you support us with this message by speaking to your son/daughter and explaining the need 
to travel safely and respectfully at all times so that we can continue to offer bike parking facilities. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
 
pp Mr J Haseldine 
      Executive Headteacher 
 
 

 


